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REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT B/A 
KEITH HILL 

OCTOBER 2018 
 

LABOR/MANAGEMENT MEETINGS: 

As we work to address issues on behalf of our Members at all locations, by using the 

Labor/Management, all locations held these meetings this month and we addressed the following 

items:  

 Review of the cameras  

 CTA looked at the cameras and might address other issues that have nothing to do 
with what they are looking for. This administration will always fight against the use 
of cameras, but need the help of the membership. 

 

 Falls on board 

 We had some success in addressing falls on board for a few members. 
 

 Right turns in front of buses. 
 

 Bathroom issues 

 As we keep pushing CTA to provide us with safe and sanitary conditions, I’m 
reminding members that we have the right to take a personal along the route at 
any time. Therefore do not be afraid to utilize this option. 
 

 Lights in terminals  

 After receiving a report of poor lighting in the Madison terminal, this matter was 
fixed the same day after we addressed this issue.  

  

 Several other issues 

 I will keep encouraging the members that if you are called into the office to respond 
to a complaint, allow the union to address this issue for you. 

 

EXPEDITED ARBITRATION: 

 There were two expedited and two arbitration hearings this month.  Expedited is where 
the union takes cases (grievances) that are not discharges or contractual violations to be 
heard in front of an arbitrator.  As we continue to work on a faster turnaround of things to 
be heard for the members and reduce the number and cost of grievances. With this process 
we will continue to address without a cost to the members on lawyer fees.  The officers 
addressed every case in this arena with an 84%-win ratio. Therefore as we strive to come 
closer to unjust charges or accelerated charges we will continue to use this tool.  In the 
month of October including Labor Management Meeting we worked on a total 146 
grievances winning 107 in some form and losing 39. 
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PENSION TRAINING: 

 

 All trustees of the pension plan must attend mandatory training, that is required by law to 
remain a trustee for the upcoming year.  The classes are held over four days with 11 credits 
needed to obtain your certificate to qualify.  Over the four days I attended the following 
classes: 
 

 Legal and Legislative Update  
 Social Security and Medicare  
 Advanced Retiree Health Care  
 Managing Your Pharmacy Benefit Cost  
 Plugging Leaks in Pension Plans 
 An Economic Global Outlook for the Coming Year  
 Preparing for Market Cycles 
 Refresher on Fiduciary Responsibility 
 Emerging Models in Public Pension Plans and Benefits for Part Timers 

 

VIDEO TECH, GENERAL OFFICE: 

 

 The officers and the General Offices Reps met with CTA to discuss the changes and increase 
of people being brought in, to produce discs for the CTA.  In this meeting we talked about 
allowing the new people to pick their locations and creating another job by setting up a few 
extra people to assist.  With this request this would help a few members in 629 by giving 
them a chance to get back to work.  This was also a good step as the union try to get back 
to controlling the work and revitalizing the 629 department. We have a schedule meeting 
in the next coming months to work on other items in this department. 

 

BIDDING ON A SCHOOL BUILDING: 

 

 Back in February and May of this year Local 241 came to the members and asked for your 
permission and authority to seek and place a bid on a shuttered school building in Chicago, 
IL.  We placed a $65,000 bid on the Garret A. Morgen School building.  As of this moment, 
we have not spent one dime of the membership money in this process, although we have 
won the bid. The Chicago Park District is offering their land along with the property and by 
doing this we have to go back before the PBC (Public Building Commission) committee for 
their approval. Once this process is concluded we will bring a plan and outline of the school 
to the members for a final vote. 
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PICK MEETING: 

 

 Local 241 took the first step to address issues with our runs.  Every garage had a 
representative to attend the meeting, except North Park. Thanks to a few members, we 
were able to talk about some concerns regarding North Park.  CTA is insisting ridership is 
down on the bus and growing on rail.  Although we are holding on to our 2/3’s of the 
ridership it’s getting close to 50-50.  As we attempted to address the need for more straight 
runs, headway and swings we were met with a fight because of ridership. 

 

 CTA took the 28 Stony Island routes that leave 47th and Lake Park at 1:18 going south to 
the end of route.  During this run, the headway is 18 minutes between buses.  As they tried 
to tell us on the day in question, on this trip the operator only picked up 22 passengers 
total.  CTA used this to explain why they would like to increase the headway between buses 
on this street.  This would mean a longer spread and longer swings on this street, they did 
this on a couple of routes for different locations.   
 

CTA explained a few things and changes in the future of our runs that they would like to implement. 

We deemed this to be harmful to our work and how we make a living. You must continue to register 

everyone that boards your bus!! 

 

 As we explained to CTA, we didn’t believe that this run only picked up 22 riders the entire 
trip.  We stressed that there probably were 20 people at 47th Street alone.  As we fought 
on the issue, we asked “how are you counting the passengers”?  The fare box is the main 
source of how they count the passengers.  WE MUST DO BETTER IN COUNTING EVERYONE 
THAT BOARDS THE BUS.   The CTA ridership continues to decrease for both buses and 
trains. The overall decrease was in excess of 3% for June. This has a direct effect on 
operations, which is 90% funded by fares.  Governor Rauner cut off the subsidies that the 
CTA received for those who are over 65 and otherwise pay less than full fare and this has 
an impact.  This is why we must remain active in politics and get those elected who support 
unions and mass transit.  
 

 The good news is, we currently have a four-year contract which extends for another year.  
If these ridership numbers had been in effect when we negotiated, we would have never 
negotiated the wage increases we have in place for the coming year. 
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Other Issues discussed  

 We also explained that rush hour is all day not just 5am-10am in the morning and 2pm-
8pm in the evening.  

 We pointed out that the lunches on the weekend are border-line swings on the 
weekend. 

 We pointed out about the recovery time at the end of the line.  
 Dangerous relief points. 

 

We should be seeing changes soon, other issues they wanted to look more into. 

 

UNIFORMS: 

Uniforms remain to be a focus of this administration. In the meeting this month, we discussed the 

price of the patches and the time frame and turnaround with getting them done. 

Also, we discussed bringing the winter polos back as part of our winter garment, this will be 

discussed more in the next scheduled meeting. 

We also talked about the cost and the pricing of the uniforms. We discussed the difference in prices 

for the same garments that other agencies pay and why is ours higher for the same article? We were 

told they will check into this and get back to us. We will keep the membership updated and if you 

have any concerns please reach out to the union.  

 

RETIREE PREMIUM’S: 

 

We currently have over 5500 retirees participating in the RHCT and for the first time in years, not 

only are the premiums for retirees who are Medicare eligible not going up, but the premiums are 

going down in an amount between $2.00 and $84.00 per month, depending length of service.   

 

 For example:  
o A retiree who is Medicare eligible and has 25 years’ service at retirement will have 

the premium they pay, reduced from $87.00 to $75.00   
o A retiree with 30 years’ service would only have to pay $25.00 per month. But for 

the RHCT that retiree, if they chose to buy equivalent insurance on the outside 
would have to pay approximately $500.00 per month for medical and drug 
coverage.  
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Retiree Premium’s (Cont.) 

 

o In addition, we have protected our early retirees. The premium for those early 
retirees who are not Medicare eligible is being frozen for the first time. The Union 
fought hard at the Trustees’ meeting to protect our retired members. 

 

ATTACK ON UNIONS:  

 

As we have discussed, our union and all unions are under attack by the far right who want to see 

us weak and ineffective. Our sister Local in Washington, D.C. is under direct attack. The far right has 

threatened a law suit to have the WMATA stop honoring valid dues check off cards. They are doing 

this to stop Local 689 from functioning.  We have to remain strong and stop being divided to prevent 

a similar attack here.  

 

  

ARTICLE: 

 

A right-to-work advocacy group is threatening legal action against the Washington, 
D.C., transit system if it doesn’t stop deducting union fees from the paychecks of 
employees without their consent. 

The National Right to Work Legal Defense Foundation sent a letter Oct. 30 to the 
Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority alleging that workers are seeing 
automatic union fee withdrawals from their paychecks without having agreed to them. 
The deductions violate the U.S. Supreme Court’s June landmark ruling in Janus v. 
AFSCME , which banned public sector unions from charging nonmembers mandatory 
fees, the group said. 
 
“Unfortunately, Foundation staff attorneys have been contacted by WMATA employees 
about violations of their Janus rights, demonstrating that even a mile or two from the 
Supreme Court a long road remains ahead to ensure public employees’ rights are fully 
respected,” National Right to Work Foundation President Mark Mix said in a statement 
provided to Bloomberg Law. 
The Supreme Court ruling has prompted lawsuits from conservative groups seeking 
reimbursement for union fees already paid, in addition to campaigns to ensure public 
sector workers aren’t still facing automatic union fee deductions. Labor unions have 
been critical of the high court’s ruling since dues are essentially their lifeblood. 

 

http://src.bna.com/CRD
http://src.bna.com/zV2
http://src.bna.com/zV2
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ARTICLE (CONT.): 

The right-to-work group said in its letter to WMATA that if the issue remains 
unaddressed, its lawyers would “bring a civil rights action seeking class wide injunctive 
relief, damages, and attorneys’ fees for any injured employees who request their 
assistance.” 

A WMATA official didn’t immediately have a comment when reached by Bloomberg 
Law Oct. 30. 

An official for Amalgamated Transit Union Local 689, which represents about two-
thirds of the agency’s workforce, rebuffed the right-to-work group’s allegations. 

“As a matter of clarity, WMATA is not automatically collecting union dues,” Local 689 
spokesman David Stephen told Bloomberg Law. “Our members have signed/are 
signing re-authorization cards. I cannot share publicly how many have been signed, but 
the number is overwhelming.” 

The transit agency employs about 11,340 workers in Maryland, Virginia, and 
Washington, according to a September 2018 Government Accountability Office report. 
Five unions represent the workforce. 

 

 

OTHER LOCAL 241 ISSUES (FORMER OFFICERS LETTERS):  

 

We have received a request from the International, to respond to letters of complaints from former 

241 officers and Board members from the previous administration. Although the letters of 

complaints are unfounded and have no truth, it takes a lot of manpower hours to respond to these 

unfounded letters and time away from doing other things for this membership.  

 

We have no problem with members writing letters about something they feel is wrong with their 

representation or something we did wrong, because our goal is not to harm anyone including 

officers of the previous administration.  People I do recognize that you are dues paying members 

but writing letter full of fabrication in order to try and place this local in trusteeship is not the way 

to go. 

 

This has been ongoing with these former officers and board member sending letters to the 

International. The local has to respond to all complaints that have been unfounded and they have 

been told to work with the administration. 
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VETERAN’S WEEK 2018: 

 

Veterans working for the CTA, during the week of Veteran’s Day, you will be allowed to wear a hat 

to represent the armed forces. Please take time to salute our veterans during this time.  

 

Legislation for the Upcoming Year: 

  

I have meet with several legislators about the disparity in pay for 241 mechanics. The pay was given 

to other locals in Springfield and left out our department.  These legislators are on board to help 

bring it to light and bring a bill to the floor to close that gap. 

 

Local 241 have several sponsors to enhance the law for assaults on drivers. I have several more 

meetings scheduled after the election to talk to more legislators as we prepare to push this in the 

upcoming general assembly. 

 
 
 
Keith D. Hill 
 

 
 

President B/A 
 
 






























